
POLICE BOARD
CITY OF CHICAGO 

REPORT OF COMMUNITY INPUT RECEIVED 
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING ON JULY 18, 2019 

Twelve members of the public spoke during the public comments portion of the meeting. See the 
transcript of the meeting, posted on the Board’s website, for a complete report of each speaker’s 
remarks. 

The Chicago Police Department responded to the remarks made by Jennifer Edwards, John 
Perryman, Matthew Brandon, and Carolyn Ruff (see below). 

The Civilian Office of Police Accountability responded to the remarks made by Octavia Mitchell 
(see below). 

The Office of the Police Board determined that the remarks made by Crista Noel, Zyron 
Washington, Patrick Murray Martin Preib, Lee Bielecki, Mark Clements, and Robert More did 
not require a response in addition to that provided at the meeting. 
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COPA Remarks Regarding Comments of Ms. Octavia Mitchell 
Chicago Police Board Meeting 

July 18, 2019 

During the July 18, 2019 Chicago Police Board (Board) meeting Ms. Mitchell requested that the 
Civilian Office of Police Accountability (COPA) provide certain material related to a complaint she 
filed with COPA against a member of the Chicago Police Department (Department). Below is a 
summary of COPA’s communication with Ms. Mitchell regarding to her request. 

• July 18, 2019: Immediately following the Board meeting, COPA Public Information Officer 
Ephraim Eaddy provided Ms. Mitchell instructions and contact information to assist her in   
submitting a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to COPA.

• July 23, 2019: COPA received Ms. Mitchell’s FOIA request seeking any and all documents and 
body worn camera video footage related her April 13, 2019 traffic stop by Chicago Police Officers. 

• July 29, 2019: COPA advised Ms. Mitchell that it was unable to provide the requested documents 
and video footage at this time as the material is related to a pending investigation of her complaint. 
COPA further advised Ms. Mitchell that Illinois law specifically exempts from production any 
documents created in the course of an administrative enforcement proceeding to the extent their 
disclosure may interfere with such proceedings.1 COPA was able to provide Ms. Mitchell with a 
copy of the related investigative file “face sheet” which includes a record of the current status and 
information regarding all documents in the investigative file. 

1  See 5 ILCS 140/7(1)(d)(i) and (ii). 


